The Board of Supervisors of Contra Costa County, California

In the matter of honoring Retired Probation Counselor Willie T. Miller, who was laid to rest on January 17, 2017

Resolution No. 2017/40

WHEREAS, Mr. Miller dedicated 15 years of his career to serving as a Probation Counselor in the County Juvenile Hall from 1980 to 1995; and

WHEREAS, Mr. Miller is remembered by his coworkers as being very considerate and attentive to the needs of residents of the Juvenile Hall; and

WHEREAS, his legacy will live on, as many of the staff members that he trained continue to be employed at the Juvenile Hall, and his work with them has contributed to their continued success in the service of youth.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the Board of Supervisors of Contra Costa County does hereby acknowledge and thank Mr. Willie T. Miller for his years of dedicated service to the Contra Costa County Probation Department and the people of this County.

PASSED by a unanimous vote of the Board of Supervisors members present this 14th day of February, 2017.

FEDERAL D. GLOVER

Chair,

District V Supervisor

JOHN GIOIA

District I Supervisor

DIANE BURGIS

District III Supervisor

CANDACE ANDERSEN

District II Supervisor

KAREN MITCHOFF

District IV Supervisor

I hereby certify that this is a true and correct copy of an action taken and entered on the minutes of the Board of Supervisors on the date shown:

ATTESTED: February 14, 2017

DAVID TWA, Clerk of the Board of Supervisors and County Administrator

By Stephanis Wellow, Deput